
  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
OCTOBER 3rd, 2016
	Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and all members were present.    
	The minutes of the 09/19/16 meeting were approved as corrected (Fire Chief’s last name was misspelled).  The minutes from the special meeting on 09/21/16 were approved as written. The Fiscal Officer was asked to obtain a copy of the stenographer’s minutes from 9/21 as well.   A motion was made by Frank Dietz to pay the bills and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	Fire Chief Norm Spring was present and informed Council that the department has their first training session last week and we will be hosting the next one.  Huntsville and Russell’s Point departments were also present. 
	Village Administrator Pat Parish reported that work on the railroad project started today.  The Fire House still has items that need finished and Buscher started installing the generator today.  Pat also reported that both vehicles sold on GovDeals with the old water truck netting $3625 and the old green electric truck netting $855.  The attorneys are still working on getting a closing date set on the two properties.  Pat also reported that the basketball hoops at the park had been straightened and new nets put on.   
Deputy Day was present and told Council about two individuals who needed to do ten hours of community service a piece and inquired whether the Village would have anything for them to do.  Discussion was held and it was decided we can find something for them to do and that Deputy Day should give the Fiscal Officer their names and ask them to report to the Village office to schedule their hours.    
Jacqueline Shoffner reported on a fund raising activity that was planned at Emil Davis Park on Saturday, October 8, 2016, from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  She also thanked the Village Administrator for fixing the hole off of Lake Street so quickly.   
Mayor Shoffstall reported that the Park Manager had asked for 40 more ton of ball field dirt but that he would reimburse the Village after the tournament was over.  A motion was made by Eric Barhorst for the Village to purchase 40 ton of ball field mix for application right away and the bill would then be reimbursed to the Village by Lou Ross, Park Manager, after the tournaments.  Jacqueline Shoffner seconded the motion.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
The Fiscal Officer then informed Council that the list of traffic violations had been provided to the Logan County Sheriff’s Department and Deputy Day would start writing tickets under Village Ordinances.  She read an invitation to the OML annual conference in case any council members would like to attend.  
She then told Council that she had a conversation with Invoice Cloud about the credit/debit cards and we were ready to make a decision on which way we would proceed.  One option was full integration where the customers go directly on the website and make their payment and it is updated automatically through the utility software company.  Another option was a less invasive procedure where Invoice Cloud would supply us with a list daily of customers making credit/debit card payments and our utility staff would input the payments into our software the next day allowing us to have the whole procedure ready within 45 days.  Discussion was had and a motion was made by Terry Brentlinger to proceed with the less invasive procedure and seconded by John Hayman.  All voted yes and the motion passed.  The Fiscal Officer was directed to contact Invoice Cloud to get procedure started.
The Fiscal Officer informed Council that new updated zoning maps were now on display in the Village Offices.  She also informed Council she had joined Ohio CheckBook.com.  She read a letter from Charles Harris and Associates about assistance they were offering to governmental entities regarding the notes that had to be inserted in the year end Annual Financial Reports.  She also read a zoning permit that had been issued.
The Mayor then informed Council that a firm out of Columbus had approached the Village regarding the Graber property on the corner of Lake and Main Streets.  The Village would like to acquire this property and get it cleaned up to improve the looks of the downtown and it would give the Village a place to put our town Christmas tree.  It is quite a complex situation because of the underground fuel tanks from the old gas station being there.  Once we have a contract, it will be forwarded to legal counsel for approval. There are two parcels of land involved and one of the underground tanks sits on both parcels.  The Mayor informed Council that the state has allocated grant funds we could apply for to help clean the property up but it may be one to one and a half years before anything can be done.  The house currently there does have a basement.  All of that would have to be removed.
The Mayor then discussed the Resolution adopting the most recent by-laws for the Indian Lake EMS and stated the County Prosecutor approved the proposed by-laws for Stokes Township only.  The solicitor for the Village of Russell’s Point wants five or six things changed.  The By-Laws Committee meets again on October 12, 2016.  Connor Kinsey recommended not passing the Resolution and tabling it until the next meeting.
A motion was made to adjourn by Eric Barhorst and seconded by John Hayman.  All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be October 17th, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
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